
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that you have all had a good week and are looking forward to the weekend and a chance to spend what is 
looking like a sunny weekend with your children.

Well done Gymnasts – you’re amazing!

I promised that I would update  on how our Gymnasts got on at the Milano Team gymnastics finals held At Fenton 
Manor Sports Complex in Stoke-on-Trent last weekend. This was the first time that the competition had been able to 
run after a two-year gap due to the pandemic. I’m therefore thrilled to be able to give you all some fantastic news! The 
competition was a huge success and every one of our gymnasts did amazingly well - we were extremely proud of them 
all! To remind you, each team had to do a trio floor routine, individual floor routine and two vaults.

Results were as follows:

U11 Girls’ team: Eliza, Chloe and Maeva weren’t placed on this occasion but still did brilliantly.

U11 Boys’ team: Dougie, Keegan and Reuben came an incredible second place, receiving silver medals.

U11 Mixed team: Grace, Holly and Jack came an amazing third place, receiving bronze medals. Our team’s scores 
were combined with the scores from Meadow Green School, which also meant that we came a superb second overall 
in the regional competition for the West Midlands. This earned us a fantastic silver medal and means that we go on to 
the national finals which are on either Saturday 30th April or Sunday 1st May 2022.

Our competition gymnasts are also joined by some of our other Year 3 children: Zara, Kesia, Ayla, Elle and Charlotte 
who are all part of our Coppice Gymnastic Club and are our competition gymnasts of the future. From the results that 
our competition gymnasts achieved, they’ve certainly got some great role models to look up to!

Once again, and I never get tired of saying this, our children conducted themselves in an exemplary manner and once 
again demonstrated ‘The Coppice Way’, perfectly. We are so proud of all of our gymnasts and what they have 
achieved., I also want to send a huge thank you to our coaches: Mrs. Witham and Miss. Carter for their expert 
coaching and the time given to give these children such a fabulous opportunity. We also want to extend our huge 
thanks too to the local community gym coaches e.g. Kirsty Hemus who also work so hard with these children.
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Parents’ Evening

Following on from my newsletter last week, I want to thank everyone who responded to the request to let us know whether 
you wanted a face-to-face Parents’ Meeting or an online appointment as this made the planning of the logistics for the 
evenings easier. Hopefully you will all have received my letter regarding the dates and times of all of the meetings, as well 
as details on how to book your appointments. We greatly look forward to seeing you all.

Science Day and ‘Little people, BIG dreams!

A huge thank you to all of the parents, carers and grandparents who came in to talk to the children about their careers in 
the world of science – the children found all of the talks both very informative and inspiring. Without doubt, these ‘real-life’ 
experiences and having the chance to meet a range of different people with science-based careers will have a profound 
effect on some of our children and could very well be life-changing in terms of what some of our children aspire to be when 
they are older.

The assemblies that have been delivered this week have been about ‘Little people having BIG dreams’ (with a focus on 
scientists) as we want all of our children to ‘Aim high’ and understand that anything is possible in their lives if they work 
hard and want something badly enough. Our visitors this week have therefore provided real examples of this in action and 
we want to send our appreciation for their time and enthusiasm in supporting Science Day. Please take a look at some 
photos at the end of this newsletter.

Science Gadget Shop – thank you PTA and Science Club children!

Linked to the above, I want to thank our amazing PTA and representatives from our Science Club for running the gadget 
shop after school this week. The gadgets really enthused the children and we raised a fantastic amount of money, which 
will go towards the purchase of further science equipment that all of your children will benefit greatly from.

Parent and Teacher Association:

Hopefully many of you got chance to read the PTA appeal for help that I sent out this week. I can’t tell you how 
appreciative we will be if you are able to offer some time to help support PTA events and of course, as I outlined in the 
information that I sent out, the biggest beneficiaries will definitely be your children!

Money raised for Ukraine – well done E!

I want to give a special mention to E from Year 
5 who, over the last two weekends, has been 
busy making beautiful crafts in order to raise 
money for the people of Ukraine.

E asked her mum if she could help after seeing 
the news. Her exact words were, ’I want to help 
the poor people of Ukraine get through some 
sad and hard times’.

E made a variety of crafts out of buttons and 
other material, which were then sold for an 
amazing £117.50! Once again, this selfless act 
deserves to be celebrated as, not only does it 
say a huge amount about E as a person, but it 
also illustrates perfectly the value of ‘empathy 
for others’ that is one of the core drivers behind 
our curriculum here at The Coppice. We are 
very proud of you and your thought for others E 
– well done!



 

 

 

Star of the Week - Hot Chocolate

Birmingham City Mission:

The Birmingham City Mission recently wrote to me to convey their thanks to all the children, parents and carers of The 
Coppice for the food that was donated recently. They greatly appreciated all that we did and wanted me to let you all 
know that the food collected will go to individuals and families (around 130 per day) who call into their centre. The BCM 
were very keen to let you know how grateful the recipients are for these parcels. Finally, they wanted us to know that 
this vital part of their work would not be possible without the very generous support that schools like us and other 
individuals/organisations give. We feel that supporting the local community is a very important thing for us to do and it is 
vital that our children also see the importance that we place on this as it again helps develop the empathy for others 
that we want to instil in all of our children here at The Coppice.

As always, I I want to end by wishing you all a lovely weekend - we look forward to welcoming the children bright and 
early on Monday morning.

Kind regards,

Mr.Hutt 

(Headteacher)

Nursery request

We kindly ask for any donations of A3 
photo frames for our Nursery environment. 
Nursery are making a display board for 
each Family group to share their creations 
and will display them in frames. We 
appreciate any donations, Thank you  from 
the Nursery staff.



      Eco Competition



School Council Bulletin

School Council Bulletin

This week, the full Council met with Miss Keogh 
to feed back on their fundraising ideas. To the 
left are our meeting minutes, written by Jacob.

The Council spent today’s meeting finalising our 
ideas for our fundraiser, which has now been 
checked over by the school’s business 
manager. We can’t wait to host our playtime egg 
hunt, which will raise money for our School 
Council part of the sensory garden. It will be a 
great opportunity for the councillors to take 
responsibility for a project.

We also discussed Pokemon cards, as many 
children would like to take the ban of the cards 
to Mr Hutt to consider whether a compromise 
can be struck. We will let you know how this 
meeting goes!

         Community News 



Community News…continued



CONTACT US

School office –01564 826 709

School email—office@coppice.worcs.sch.uk

Text service - 07984441282 - Use this number to text a child’s absence

OUR ONLINE LINKS

School website- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/

Newsletter- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/

PTA- https://www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice/#.Wv1BYDQvypo

Official Facebook page- https://www.facebook.com/coppiceps/

PTA Facebook group—https://www.facebook.com/groups/320191721984039/

 

Thank you for reading our Whole School Newsletter. Now click on the 
link below to access your Year Group Newsletters.

Click here 

 Some photos from Science Week 
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